
Reading Barnard, O'Sullivan and Virgo's 'What about Law?' I was captivated by the 
jurisprudential debate surrounding Regina V Brown and the questionable morality behind the 
House of Lords' ruling. It was plain to see that the facts of the case posed profound 
questions concerning the nature of our legal system and the extent to which the law ought to 
have power over the individuality of citizens. I further considered the opposition between the 
paternalism of Lord Devlin's 'The Enforcement of Morals' and the individualism of John Stuart 

Mill's 'On Liberty' as well as the legal philosophy of HLA Hart. I was struck by the 
importance of achieving balance between autonomy and welfare. Arguably the judge's ruling in 
Regina V Brown shows that, despite the long-established nature of the UK's legal system, this 
balance requires continued vigilance. 
  
Troubled by my initial reading and intrigued by the clear impact on society of the conflict 
between autonomy and welfare, for my EPQ I investigated the social ramifications of the 1951 
Convention Relating to the Status of Refugees. During my critical review of the Convention I 
was intrigued by the profound human impact of nuances and omissions within its language, 
especially in relation to the exclusive definition provided for the term "refugee". Word level 

analysis highlighted to me the paramount importance of precision within legal writing. Having 
considered both the flaws of current provision and the feasibility of re-drafting in today's 
political climate, I made a pragmatic proposal for the future. I found that if issues over 
their regulation could be resolved, the safe haven would provide a credible alternative. When 
implemented alongside the current protocol, I concluded that safe havens ought to improve both 
protection standards and the scope of the UNHCR's protection. As it would be within states' 
interests to improve safe havens, reducing numbers of Convention refugees, my proposal also 
seemed feasible. Taking this interest forward I have completed further research into judicial 
interpretation, studying Adler v George and Haydon's Case and appreciating the pragmatism a 
common law system allows. Study of both these cases and refugee protection reshaped my 

perception of the law, revealing its dynamic nature. 
  
Work experience in the Mills & Reeve employment department further accentuated to me the 
importance of precision in legal practice. In Holmes V QinetiQ, a case I studied at the firm, 
the Claimant's case was dismissed as ill health did not fall within the remit of the Acas 
Code. Critically, the code only applies to those dismissals involving "culpable conduct". This 
weakness within the Claimant's appeal led to the whole case unravelling, highlighting the 
importance of a rigorous approach. During a further placement in the property department I 
applied this legal rigour to the drafting of a licence to occupy, sourcing a precedent licence 
and making relevant additions to this template to ensure comprehensive coverage of the 
licensor's needs. Shadowing a QC at an Old Bailey murder trial acted as a reminder to me of 

the law's human nature and the importance of considering legislation and legal theory in a 
real world context, taking into account its social implications. I was inspired by the 
advocate's eloquence and clarity of thought, essential traits not only of a skilled barrister 
but also a successful law student. 
  
Outside of the school curriculum, I am a member of the school law society and delivered a talk 
on the 1951 Refugee Convention. I also work with both the pupil and staff body as a Senior 
Prefect. I have developed leadership and interpersonal skills through outdoor pursuits, 
recently completing a school-building community project in Morocco, and further supplemented 
these skills through volunteering as a Geography Ambassador. 
 


